#### **HAROLD WOOD - HILLPARK RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION**

# JUNE 2018 WWW.HWHPRA.ORG.UK

#### A BIG THANK YOU

Your support at the local Election was very much appreciated and a Big Thank You to those of you that voted for us. Full results of the election results can be found on the Havering website at the following link: www.havering.gov.uk/info/20046/elections\_and\_voting/196/election\_results/6

Our promise to all our Residents over the next 4 years is that we will continue to work and support you all to maintain our ward in such difficult financial times within our borough. Please remember we are only a phone call or email away.

Cllr Brian Eagling, Cllr Darren Wise and Cllr Martin Goode

#### A NEW BULLETIN

Our Bulletin will be changing by having less adverts and more news on events, local issues, etc.. about the ward we live in. This has happened due to the cost of the original Bulletin. We will have to change with the times and use the internet more but we will let you know as changes take place. In this connection if any resident could help regarding the editing of our bulletin please contact us.

#### IF YOU CAN HELP

The Harold Wood, Hill, Park, Residents' Association is solely run by your three elected Councillors so if you can help by making a donation, however small or large, this will help us with the cost of the new bulletin. Please contact us if you would like to help.

#### ANY LOCAL COMPANY

If you wish to place an advert in the new look bulletin, the rates are very competitive and not expensive. Please help us to help our Community and get your business known to all our residents with a distribution of 6,000. This is really a great opportunity to promote your business.

#### **GOOSHAYS DRIVE**

Following requests from a number of residents who have requested that the parking permit scheme which is in existence in neighbouring roads be extended to Gooshays Drive to prevent commuter parking has been submitted to the Council to consider. Unfortunately it does take some time for these schemes to be implemented but as soon as we have further news then I shall let you know.

Cllr Darren Wise

#### **RIVER UNBLOCKED**

After receiving complaints from Residents regarding the river Ingrebourne being blocked with debris at the Amersham Road end in Harold Hill and also in Harold Wood Park, I was pleased that the council department acted promptly and rectified this problem.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

#### STOP THIS FLY TIPPING

After receiving complaints from residents regarding a dumped sofa and mattress at the end of Rosslyn Avenue and a settee in Saxon Close, I contacted the appropriate department at the Council and these items were removed within a couple of days. If you see any items being dumped please note the registration number of the vehicle and if possible take a photo with your mobile and let me know by emailing me on <a href="mailto:eaglibri@talktalk">eaglibri@talktalk</a>.net or phoning on 01708 373027. This problem is becoming a menace and if we all work together we hopefully will be able to help eradicate it.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

#### **POTHOLES**

We have reported several potholes to the council following visits around our ward. We do follow-up checks to see if the repairs have been carried out and if not we chase up the appropriate Council Department. Could we also point up that due to rainy weather conditions the repairs are taking longer than the normal scheduled time limit.

Cllr Brian Eagling, Cllr Darren Wise and Cllr Martin Goode

#### **BE AWARE**

When you receive flyers through your door advertising garden work etc. it is always best to ask for references of their previous work, this would include getting addresses and phone numbers. If the Company is a creditable company they will be only too pleased to comply with this. Please don't accept any work until you have checked their credentials.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

#### **WORKING TOGETHER**

As a Community, if we work together by reporting to the Council online or contacting us regarding defects in the road, lamp columns not working or any other issue you feel we should know about, we can make our area safer and better.

Cllr Brian Eagling, Cllr Darren Wise and Cllr Martin Goode

#### WHAT A LOVELY PARK WE HAVE

After visiting Harold Wood Park over the past few weeks in the good weather, I was delighted to see the number of residents with their families visiting the park either by using the play area, playing tennis, watching cricket or football or just lazing in the sun. If you have never paid a visit to our Park try it this summer.

Cllr. Brian Eagling

#### A GREAT ACHIEVEMENT

Harold Wood Cougars under 14's have achieved the 'Double' by winning the League and also the League Cup this season. If they win their last game they will have gone through the whole season undefeated. Congratulations to the Management and all the players on such a great achievement.

Cllr Brian Eagling, Cllr Darren Wise and Cllr Martin Goode

## ATHLETICS: HAROLD WOOD RUNNING CLUB TRIO ENJOY GREAT BADDOW 10 MILE RACE

Sunday 13th May

Congratulations and well done to the Harold Wood Running Club trio Hayley Smith, Scott Brown and Richard Rockliffe. Smith was the first club member home in one hour and 27 minutes, followed by Brown in 1:33 and Rockliffe in 1:40. Keep on Running

#### KINGS PARK POLICE STREET BRIEFING

The local Safer Neighbourhood Police Team will be holding another street briefing session by the grass/play area on the Kings Park Estate in Harold Wood on Friday 6th July from 7.30pm to 8.30pm. Your local Councillors will also be in attendance as well.

#### **LETTERS**

As a thank you, our successful Residents' Association candidates invited the volunteers who distribute this monthly highlight you are reading, to a "do" I was delighted to have been included and impressed with those I met.

The wine provided might have swayed my judgement, but I found everybody I spoke to cared about their neighbourhood and consequently that's how we got the candidates we did.

Our ward must be blessed with caring people, for our Residents' Association candidates received twice as many votes as all the others combined. Let's not be complacent, it was Team's organisation that helped and if just one of you readers in each road offered to help with the Bulletin distribution, it'd ensure everybody got a copy and the Team could concentrate on looking after our needs, which is their promise. Congratulations to all three of you.

**Dennis Goodwin** 

#### **LOCAL COUNCIL ELECTION 2018**

Eagling and Wise and Goode Are elected in Harold Wood! You gave them your VOTES, They are jolly good BLOKES. And that has been well understood!

Eagling and Goode and Wise Are very reliable guys, They were clearly the BEST And they worked without REST The result is not any surprise!

Goode and Wise and Eagling - The outcome was very revealing! They were clearly PREFERRED On May the THIRD 'Cos their votes shot right through the ceiling!

**EJR** 

#### **SCHOOL UNIFORMS**

If you are looking for reasonably priced School Uniform for Secondary School, you can get girls blouses and skirts from this business. Look for D'vida Clothing on Ebay. We have Brentwood Ursuline Blouses and Skirts as well as other local secondary schools.

D'VIDA CLOTHING FIND US ON EBAY.CO.UK

#### **EVENTS**

#### SUMMER FAYRE

Harold Wood Primary School Parent Teacher Association is holding its summer fayre on the 7th July from 11.30-3.30 and we would like to invite everybody to attend. With bouncy castles and inflatables, Harold wood tavern, games, food and an arena with non-stop entertainment and lots of fun and games we hope everybody can join us.

#### ST PETER'S CHURCH

After a wonderful outing in May, we now find ourselves coming to the end of the 2017-18 season of Men's Lunches at St. Peter's Church, Harold Wood. Booking is now open for our final lunch before the summer hols:

#### Tuesday, 12th June - Doors Open 11.30am.

Following a 'summer special' style lunch, we look forward to welcoming a special surprise guest?!

Please reserve your lunch place by telephoning St. Peter's Welcome Desk on 01708 342080, or email: welcome.desk@ stpetersharoldwood.org. If we are full, you are most welcome to join the waiting list - please don't forget to let us know if you are booked but have to cancel - thank you.

We wish all our readers and members a happy summer break.

#### Chris Knowles, Julian Harris and the Men's Lunch Team.

PS: Our 2018-19 season begins on 11th September 2018. More details in August.

### YOUR LOCAL COUNCILLORS



Cllr Brian Eagling
T: 01708 373 027
eaglibri@talktalk.net



Clir Martin Goode T: 01708 373 645 martinrgoode@yahoo.co.uk



Clir Darren Wise T: 01708 342 369 hwhpra@btinternet.com

Published and Printed by **Trilogy Print Solutions Ltd**, Ground Floor, Unit 5, 33 Mare Street, London E8 4RP